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Dear Mr. Cameron: 

Thank you for your letter of September 8,2007, regarding the Eastshore Energy 
Center project. Your substantive comments on the Preliminary Staff Assessment 
(PSA) will be addressed in the Final Staff Assessment (FSA), which we anticipate 
will be published in October 2007. 

Regarding your concern that the PSA was not available at local libraries in time for 
citizens to adequately prepare for the September 6thPSA Workshop, I can only 
respond that the document was mailed from the Energy Commission on August 27, 
2007. This'should have allowed sufficient time for the local libraries to receive and 

P 
make the document available to the public. Staff has checked that the PSA is now 
available at the Alameda County Library - Fremont Main Library and the Hayward 
Public Library - Main Library. As explained at the PSA workshop, staff will accept all 
public comments on the PSA through the end of September, and will try to 
accommodate any comments that come in after the end of the month. 

Your letter serves as useful feedback to staff regarding the public's questions and 
concerns. Our responsibilities are to provide the decision-makers with a 
comprehensive and objective assessment of the Eastshore project and to foster an 
open public process that invites and values public comment. I trust that this will be 
evident in workshops and hearings in the remainder of the proceeding. 

Sincerely, 
.,. --) 

Siting and Compliance Office Manager 

cc: Docket (06-AFC-6) 
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